
Panosteitis

Limping can be caused by several problems associated with bones and 
bone
growth. The most common is panosteitis or "pano." This is also 
referred to
as growing pains and wandering leg lameness. Pano is characterized by
shifting leg lameness; one leg will heal, then another may be 
affected.
There are no long-term ill-effects from pano. 

Pano is associated with large breed dogs and usually occurs in dogs 5 
to 12
months of age, although it has been found in dogs as old as 5 years. 
It most
commonly affects males by a ratio of 4:1. Females are most often 
affected
around their first heat. It is possible that the condition is 
partially
genetic since so many German Shepherd Dogs are prone to it. However, 
many
other factors have been associated with pano: diet, viral diseases,
autoimmune problems, hyperestrogen, and vascular problems. In other 
words,
no one knows what causes it. 

Pano is a process in which the fatty marrow inside the long bones
degenerates and is replaced by bone cells. As the blood flow inside 
the bone
becomes congested, the tissue covering the inside of the bone 
(endosteum)
and the tissue covering the outside of the bone (periosteum) can also 
become
involved. Eventually the new bone cells are resorbed, and the marrow 
is
restored. This buildup of bone cells can sometimes be seen as darker 
patches
on the bone in a radiograph. Once a bone has been affected, it is 
unlikely
to be affected again - but remember, each leg has 3 long bones. 

The dog normally limps on the affected limb and only rarely holds the 
limb
to prevent any weight from being placed on it. It is often easily 
diagnosed
with an x-ray; the lesion shows as the tell-tale dark patch on the 
bone.
Pressure applied on the bone elicits a pain response. Currently, 



treatment
consists of reduction of the percentage of protein in the dog's diet 
and
pain management through the use of buffered aspirin, Ascriptin, or 
Rimadyl,
or steroids in severe cases. Restricting the dog's activity has not 
been
shown to have an effect on the healing process. 

Like many problems, pano may be difficult to diagnose. The dark 
patches may
not appear on the x-rays. The lameness may not shift to another leg. 
It can
be extremely frustrating with many bouts of radiographs. Assuming 
that the
limping is caused by pano can help delay diagnosis of other more 
severe
problems. Never assume that limping is caused by pano without having 
it
properly diagnosed. 

The best thing that an owner of a growing pup can do is to choose a 
high
quality dog food, or a carefully planned natural diet, which does not 
have
too much calcium, nor too high a percentage of protein. Recent 
studies show
that the balance of calcium and phosphorus is the most important 
dietary
consideration for a growing puppy followed closely by the amounts of 
protein
and fat. Most breeders recommend a maximum of 26% protein and others 
like to
see the pup switched to an adult formula by the age of 4 months. Diet 
may be
the single most important aspect of puppy development (especially 
when
coupled with exercise) under an owner's control. Listen carefully to 
your
breeder's recommendations; they usually know what suits their lines 
best. 
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